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College of Chiropractors of Ontario
59 Hayden St., Suite 800

Toronto, Ontario

M4Y 0F7

November 24, 2020

Dear Dr. Mizel,

I am writing you today to advise you that I recently became a director of the newly
incorporated Four Directions Chiropractic College. Although the college is currently only
a legal entity, I value the work of CCO and respect the important provisions in the by-laws
relating to real or perceived conflicts of interest. In order to maintain complete
transparency and integrity I am respectfully resigning from CCO council.

FDCC is currently in the process of becoming a charitable corporation and has just
received ministerial consent to move forward with an application under the name of Four
Directions Chiropractic College. We have outstanding relationships with First Nations
Technological Institute and the indigenous community where the college will be located.
As you may appreciate, there will be a tremendous amount of work to do to bring the new
school to fruition. I am grateful for the opportunity to serve, and I look forward to our
ongoing dialogue and communication in the months and years to come.

Please express my appreciation to all of Council and staff for the opportunity to participate
on CCO Council these past few months and extend my best wishes for the important

ongoing work of regulating chiropractic in the public interest.

Respectfully,

Frazer Smith, BSc., D.C.
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November 24, 2020

Dr. Frazer Smith

22 William St. W.,
Smiths Falls, ON

K7A 1N1

Dear Dr. Frazer Smith

Re: Resignation of Dr. Frazer Smith from Council

| have received your letter of November 24, 2020, and accept your resignation from Council. We very
much appreciate you serving on an interim basis and wish you every success with what will be a very

exciting project. On behalf of the entire Council, | thank you, Frazer, for your service to CCO.

Wishing you all the best,
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Dennis Mizel BS, DC, FCCPOR(c)
President,
College of Chiropractors of Ontario



